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Reaching back to the beginning of the Bible, early in the Book of Genesis, we find mention of Abram's gift to God from all that Abram had received from God.

Abram gave a tithe...one tenth of everything.

The church no longer demands a tithe.

More about that in the Stewardship Letter you will receive early in November.

The Church now asks for our pledge, our promise to God and to the Church that we will support God's work and the Church's sharing to the best of our ability.

Remember: God and the Church do not want our

guilt, our resentment or our raised defenses.

God and the Church want our willing and cheerful support of participation in 
the ministry of sharing and caring. 
Sometimes the idea of the tithe is carried over into modern times and churches ask for one tenth of our income. If our income is sufficient to manage a gift of this magnitude and generosity, that is wonderful. The Church receives foundational support from large pledges, and cannot maintain buildings, and clergy and staff without them. 

Thank you for large pledges. 

Please continue your most needed generous support of St. Paul's. 
Most cannot make a large pledge.
Those who have a moderate income make a moderate pledge.

A modest income brings a modest pledge; small income, small pledge.
All are critically important. 
We also adjust for how many people an income is supporting. How much goes for school expenses, for example, or day care for children or for adults,

for health costs not covered by health insurance that comes as a job benefit. 
We've been thinking this fall about giving back to God.

Perhaps you have chosen a way to give Time to God in a more regular and deliberate manner, maybe praying Morning Prayer in your home once a week.
Maybe you have chosen a way to give to God of your Talents with a new intention; perhaps you spend half an hour playing FreeRice on line twice a week to help feed the world. [If you don't know what I'm talking about, go back and read the Time and Talent columns from the September/October Newsletters (.]
Now we think about Treasure: what  treasure we will give back to God?
 It is time to Pray.     To notice how we spend and save.

Watch the mailbox for the Stewardship Letter from me.

And meanwhile, your parish community will be looking for you at church, where we can meet, sing, praise God, listen, pray and receive the Body and Blood of Christ, and at last, strengthened and refreshed, we...
 Go out into the World, to love and serve the Lord.

Thanks be to God.
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The Third 'T' of the Church
"And King Melchizedek...priest of God Most High...blessed Abram...
and Abram gave him one tenth of everything." Genesis 14:20ff
...the first record in the Bible of payment of a tithe.
Now, at Stewardship time, as we think about giving to the Church...giving back to God...perhaps the scariest word we hear is

'tithe'.

 A little word, 'tithe' carries great power to frighten us. 

It resounds with expectations...someone else's expectations of us. 
It can make us feel guilty...defensive...resentful in one tenth of a second.

Tithe

However, I will say now what God the Father and Jesus tell us so often: 

FEAR NOT!

God and the Church do not want our guilt, our resentment or defensiveness. 

God wants us to participate with joy in our community by sharing. 

God wants us to notice the gifts we are receiving; and to say 'thank you'.

We have been given talents: Paul calls them our gifts from God.

We have been given opportunities for education, skill development, mentoring.

We have used these gifts to prepare to gain employment within our community.

Our jobs earn us money, which is our basis for exchange of goods and services.

When we have reached an age and are ready, we retire, and live on Social Security and pensions and what we have stored away during our working life.

Social Security and pensions are examples of 21st-century community support: we contribute to these support systems and when it is our turn, 
we are supported by that same community .

And so it works with God and God's Church.

(continued on back page)
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DATE
TIME/SERVICE
ACOLYTES
GREETERS
E.MINISTERS
ALTAR GUILD

11/04
10 AM
Stan
R.R.Adams
C.Garwood®
B.Easterberg
Pentecost 24
Morning Prayer


D.Link®
A.Tholstrup
Proper 26




COFFEE HOSTS:  Kim & Stan Fry

STEWARDS:  Kim Fry & Sally Griffiths

     

Sunday School:  Brenda Easterberg
_____________________________________________________________________________________
11/11
10 AM
Ronda
G.Ruthstrom
J.Brown®
J.Randle
Pentecost 25
Holy Eucharist
Candace

G.Griffiths© 
R.Lloyd
Proper 27
     


Jeff Hixon®
COFFEE HOSTS:  Bob & Vicky Mall
STEWARDS:  Kim Fry & Sally Griffiths


Katie Mall
Sunday School:  Carly & Blair Bloomfield  
___________________________________________________________________________________

11/18
10 AM
Lanie
A.Adams
C.Bloomfield®
R.Lloyd
Pentecost 26
Holy Eucharist
Allison

C.Brown©
G.Ruthstrom
Proper 28



G.Beck®

COFFEE HOSTS:  Wayne & Dee Link
STEWARDS:  Kim Fry & Sally Griffiths


Sunday School:  Kim Fry & Ronda Lloyd 
______________________________________________________________________________________
11/25
10 AM
Jacob
D.Turner
W.Link®
K.Fry
Pentecost 23
Holy Eucharist
Stan

D.Griggs©
S.Fry
Proper 25



S.Medina®
COFFEE HOSTS:  Joan Randle

STEWARDS:  Kim Fry & Sally Griffiths

                   

Sunday School:  Donna Long
Were there no God, we would be in this glorious world with grateful hearts; and no one to thank.

EVENTS FOR NOVEMBER:
Friday, November 2nd:  Dining Out Group at The Cove, Milford; 5:30 PM. 
Sunday, November 4th:  Book discussion and Breakfast; 8 AM. 

Morning Prayer; 10 AM.
Sunday, November 11th:  Holy Eucharist; 10 AM.  
Wednesday, November 14th:  Choir Practice; 4:30 PM.

Sunday, November 18th:  Holy Eucharist; 10 AM.

Vestry Meeting; 11:30 AM.
Wednesday, November 21st:  Mobile Food Pantry at Shopko parking lot at Noon.
Thursday & Friday, November 22nd & 23rd:  Office closed for Thanksgiving.
Sunday, November 25th:  Holy Eucharist; 10 AM.

Wednesday, November 28th:  Senior Commodities distribution, 1-3 PM.
Choir Practice; 4:30 PM.

Thursday, November 29th:  ECW ladies meet at Java Junkies for lunch at 11:30 AM.

________________________________________________________________________
Mother Kay will be in Indiana from October 31- November 5 at Credo (which is part of her continuing education). 
BOOK DISCUSSION GROUP

Our book discussion group chose the following book to read for the next book meeting: The Sun Does Shine; How I Found Life and Freedom on Death Row, by Anthony Ray Hinton on November 4th with breakfast at 8 AM.  This will be the end of Daylight Savings time; so remember to change your clocks back one hour.

Routinely grateful

     When a national day of thanksgiving was established on the fourth Thursday in November, it was not because that was a particularly thankful day.  It was intentionally chosen precisely because of its arbitrariness to remind us to say “thanks” on a daily basis for the bounties God has heaped upon our lives.

    For Christians, every Sunday is a Thanksgiving feast day.  Every Sunday at worship we give thanks for the greatest event ever to hit planet Earth, the greatest “opening” in human history—the open tomb, testifying to Jesus’ resurrection.  Every Sunday is Thanksgiving Sunday.  Every Sunday dinner is Thanksgiving dinner.

Begin every day with a great 'Good Morning!'



G
Get up & stretch



O
Open your heart to love 



O
Open your mind with prayer 



D
Dedicate your day to God



M
Meditate on God's Word



O
Optimize your faith & hope



R
Reject all evil



N
Never doubt God's love



I
Inspire someone   Invite someone



N
Never fear



G
Greet the day with JOY!

An offertory prayer for Thanksgiving
    Merciful and generous Lord, you open your loving hands and bless us abundantly every day of our lives.  Even when we go through dark times—suffering, sorrow, pain, desperation

you assure us that your loving, everlasting arms will not let us go.  How generous are all your benefits, how supportive, how comforting to experience.

    We join with “the great cloud of witnesses” who once praised you on Earth and now glorify you in heaven, offering our deepest gratitude for all the gifts you so generously give.

    Accept then our thanksgiving for your love, your grace and all the blessings you bestow on us daily.  Through Jesus Christ our Lord.  Amen.
Curry column


-by Jim Beck

Bishop Curry and the national ministries of the Episcopal Church continue to represent us in helping us address national needs and respond to crises. The recent Hurricane Michael brought devastation of biblical proportions to the panhandle area of Florida. The Episcopal Relief & Development agency is working with two affected dioceses, the Diocese of Georgia and the Diocese of the Central Gulf Coast to provide food, shelter, generators and other basic supplies to churches and individuals affected by the powerful storm. Many churches and schools sustained serious damage from downed trees. The national office asks us all to pray for the thousands of people affected by this most recent hurricane.
The Episcopal Church Office of Government Relations has reminded us of Proverbs 31:8-9. “Speak out for those who cannot speak, for the rights of all the destitute, speak out, judge righteously, defend the rights of the poor and needy.” Knowledgeable people are concerned about a recent proposal in the Department of Homeland Security. The intent of the new rule would be to prevent legal immigrants from being considered for permanent residency if they have ever received a benefit from the government. “This proposed rule will have wide-scale impact. For example, one estimate shows that ‘more than half (53%) of foreign-born spouses who are currently eligible for green cards could suddenly find themselves ineligible if the DHS public charge rule is enacted.’”
Yet another reason for us to be diligent and in prayer for the pressing issues our nation is facing.
Community Church Camp


The Community Church Camp Committee now has about $14,000 raised toward our goal of $30,000 by April 2019.  We are having another opportunity to support the mission on HALLOWEN with the serving of a free will donation meal at the United Methodist Church Family Life Center on Wednesday, October 31st from 5:00 to 7:00 PM.  There will be games plus “truck-r-treat” going on at the same time, THANKS to our partnering churches.  This should be a really fun time for all!  Take the kids “trick or treating”, go pass the church and enjoy a quick, warm meal before continuing or just come, eat and see the kiddos in their costumes.  Either way, you are going to have a good time!  We are also glad to announce that we have a couple of new members; Janet Clark (Catholic) and April Gurney (Methodist) and we may have an opportunity to help some folks out in the Abilene area get started doing the same mission down there.  What a JOY!!!!
